Recreation Ground improvements: update

The Scarecrow Festival on 9th October provided an ideal opportunity to consult local people, especially families, on the emerging design for improved play facilities. Over 150 people viewed the colourful plans and many of the children chose their three favourite play features. In addition, we received some useful comments from adults, both on the day and during the extended consultation period. The overwhelming reaction to the draft design was positive, but there are still discussions to be had on important points of detail.

The S106 working group of the parish council has collated all this feedback and is holding a workshop with the landscape designer from Jupiter Play on 11th November. It is hoped that the outstanding issues raised during the consultation can be resolved at this workshop, feeding into a final design. This will then be costed, and grants sought for the balance of the costs.

It is important to note that the improved play facilities are phase 1 of the Recreation Ground improvements. The parish council wishes to respond to other ideas put forward during the consultations, such as adult exercise equipment/trim trail and an occasional mobile catering van, in future years.

A more detailed response to particular concerns and ideas will follow, once these have been agreed by the parish council.

